Resolution of internal meeting held on 18.12.2019 (Mr Kalyan Varma, Rajesh Gupta, Manoj Kumar Singh, Abhijnan Dasgupta, Satender Singh Rana, Srinivas Mayya)

As of now plugs are not regulated and hence the plugs without ISI mark can also be accepted for Indian market. However, for the products under CRS scheme, a FAQ clarifies that the plug dimensions should be as per IS 1293 standard. Since, the cables/ cords are already regulated as per IS 694 & IS 9968, it is required that these should be ISI marked. 

There is recent QCO (Quality Control Order) for plugs as per IS 1293 standard which will be implemented from 01 June 2020. After that date any plug (except industrial plug, which is not under scope of IS 1293) being placed in India should be ISI marked. This is applicable for all plugs as per IS 1293 whether being sold independently and/ or fitted with equipment (Household, IT, AV etc). 

Present version for plug standard is IS 1293:2005 however, there is already a new version IS 1293:2019 is already available, which will be enforced by July 2020. 

We also understand (considering the plug definition as per std) that the ISI marking as per IS 1293 will not be applicable for direct plug in type product such as mobile charger, and the dimension verification as per IS 1293 will be required instead. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]
The above information is as per understanding of the regulation/ documents published as on date. 
 
